Unconfirmed

MINUTES of the meeting of the REGULATORY COMMITTEE held in the Committee Room, St Helen Court, County Hall, Ipswich on Tuesday 4 December 2001 at 10.35 am

PRESENT:

Sandy Martin – Chair

John Field – Vice-Chair

Jane Andrews-Smith, Bill Bishop, Adele Cook, J R T Goldsmith, Mrs Margaret Harris, S C Hudson, B D Hunter, D A Levick, D Lockwood, G J Manuel, C H W Michell, J W Pembroke, P J R Pendleton, S C Pryor, Mrs M J E Rodgers, M Rose, D F Smith, Ron Snell, J D B Taylor, Sue Thomas, R A Ward and D L Wood

T Beckwith, Terry Green, R E Kemp, Peter Monk, Ros Scott and J A Swainson were unable to be present.  R Beckwith and Terry Green were substituted by M J Cherry and A Thwaites respectively

1. confirmation of minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 25 October 2001 were confirmed by the Committee as an accurate record and signed by the Chair.

2. development control performance monitoring

The Committee considered paper R01/188 [copy in the minute book] setting out performance against Best Value Performance Indicators [BVPIs] for 2001/02 in respect of development control activities.  The Committee noted that BVPIs could be adversely affected when applicants or their solicitors took an excessively long time to complete and return section 106 agreements.  It was suggested that an extra column where comments of that nature could be recorded, together with the date on which the Committee had determined the application, would clarify the reason for the delay.  Despite that comment, councillors took the view that it was preferable for all concerned to take sufficient time to ensure conditions attached to minerals extraction and waste disposal planning permissions were right rather than rushing to meet a generalised national deadline.

Attention was drawn to appendix D containing likely statutory and recommended local BVPIs and targets for 2002/03.  The Committee agreed that the two local PIs could be a useful management tool.

Decision:  That the recommended amendments to the local indicators and targets set out in Appendix D be adopted.

Reason for decision:  Good management practice.

Alternative options:  None identified.

Declarations of interest:  Not applicable.

Dispensations:  Not applicable.

3. revision of the suffolk advisory parking standards, consultation draft november 2001

The Committee considered paper R01/189 [copy in the minute book] together with a copy of the proposed revised joint Suffolk Advisory Parking Standards consultation draft.  It was pointed out that the word “suggested” on the last line of section 6.6 should have read “supported”.

The Committee was advised that the revised standards, which had been the subject of wide consultation, had been brought about by changes in transport policy and, in particular, the new policies relating to parking contained in recent PPGs.  Attention was drawn to the three options set out in section 6.11 and the Committee was reminded that its role was to consider those options in terms of the planning aspects relevant to the Committee of the proposed standards.

Concerns were expressed about the proposed standards in relation to provision for parents car parking on school sites, particularly primary schools in rural areas which served large catchment areas and where walking and cycling were not safe options for the pupils.  Rural schools were often used during out-of-school hours for a variety of community purposes.  Public transport was inadequate for people to access those facilities and car parking spaces were therefore a necessity.  Concerns were also expressed about the lack of standards for people using motor cycles and people with mobility problems.  

The Committee was advised that several consultees had raised the issue of motor cycles and it was currently being addressed by the officer team.  The issue of disabled parking provision was being dealt with elsewhere and did not form part of the current consultation draft.  So far as car parking for parents at schools was concerned, it was confirmed that visitor car spaces would cater for parents attending the school on business.  It was questionable, however, whether it was cost effective in land use terms to set aside permanent car parking spaces on school sites for use by parents dropping off and picking up pupils.  It was current policy for hard play areas to be made available for car parking when schools were used out of hours for community purposes. 

Decision:  The Committee

(a) agreed with the general principles behind the new proposed standards;

(b) welcomed the addition of standards relating to cycle provision;

recommended that the parking standard for primary schools should be amended to indicate a presumption against the provision of on-site parking for parents except in exceptional circumstances;  and

(c) recommended that applications for new schools and major extensions should be supported by Green Travel Plans.

Reason for the decision:  In accord with new transport and planning policies.

Alternative option:  A councillor proposed that, instead of (c) above, the Committee should resolve to require parents’ parking as a matter of course and leave it to the applicant to argue why such provision was not necessary or desirable and then reduce or omit the parking accordingly where justified.  Although the alternative option received strong support, it was not sufficient to sway the final vote.  It was confirmed, however, that the Sustainable Suffolk Theme Panel would be made aware of the strength of feeling in relation to car parking for parents on school sites.

Declarations of interest:  Not applicable.

Dispensations:  Not applicable.

The meeting closed at 12 noon
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